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Society of Bellringer®



Steeple Keeper’s Report. 

St Helen. 2017
The bells have given good service to both the ringers and the church as always. Since the last meeting in April last year a number of changes and improvements have been made. 

New ropes were sourced from Mendip Ropemakers at a discounted price being used literally only once. These ropes matched the specification of the bells and this project has been a success.
The clock bell was finally completed and the project finished. There were some small problems and corrections to be made. This was done by Reg and is still under his watchful eye.

There have been a number of broken stays recently and no matter how many excuses have been made, it is due to faulty handling and over ambitious teaching. I accept that in some cases that the stays will almost certainly be bumped during the teaching of a learner, but real damage is only caused by excessive bumping continuously. The front 8 bells have had their stays replaced over 2 years, some twice and three times. That’s about 12 stays over 2 years and it is really not ideal as when a stay breaks, it puts unnecessary forces on the surrounding mechanism like the slider, runner board, and the bearings. I would like to encourage us all to be more careful with the bells, and I would like to ask that it is explained a little more to the learners.
Another issue that became noticed was that the 4th bell was playing up and being difficult to handle. This was due to the rope not being tied on effectively and working loose with about 8ft of excess rope that could catch when ringing. The rope did actually catch on the pulley block thus bending the fixing brackets and the pulley was no longer dead centre to the wheel. Mark took the time out of his early Sunday morning to take the pulley off and took it to Whites the next day. This was fixed before the Friday practice. 
I would like to thank Mark, Reg and David for helping and supporting me with the work. I would also like to thank the other ringers for being respectful to the bells.

Anything that you feel needs doing, or you think is different, please tell!

Isaac O’Shea

Approved by Reg Sidlow

